
 

It’s our  

70th Anniversary! 

The club would like to invite members, 

families and friends to celebrate this 

momentous occasion. 

 

There will be activities for kids and 

challenges for the bigger kids too. The 

afternoon will finish with some social 

tennis and lots of reminiscing. 

 

Let’s go down memory lane and 

experience some fun 50’s style with 

BYO finger food & drink, music and 

games to remember what it was like 

when the club first opened its gates. 

 

We hope to see you all there to 

celebrate our club! 

 

 

 

14th April 2024 

12pm onwards 

Phillip Island Tennis Club 

Corner Dunsmore Rd & Chapel St, Cowes 

Free Entry 


